

893

volume ten, number thirty-four

august 31, 1980

#### SPECIAL ADDRESS

The State of the University will be the subject of an address by I.U. President John W. Ryan at 4 p.m. Thursday in the law school, Room 116. The address will be preceded by a meeting of the IUPUI Faculty Council at 3 p.m. (not 3:30 as previously announced) in the same room. All interested persons in the university community are invited — and invited to attend a reception after the president's speech.

\* \* \*

## 10-DAY CELEBRATION TO HONOR EINSTEIN

The <u>life of Albert Einstein will</u> be celebrated during a 10-day period being set aside September 15-24 at IUPUI. Einstein, whose ideas about mathematics and physics changed all of science, was born March 14, 1879, and died in 1955. The centennial year of his birth is being observed still.

Dr. Erwin Boschmann, professor of chemistry in the Purdue School of Science and coordinator of the Einstein celebration, pointed out that while Einstein may be the best known scientist of our time, there is much confusion about him. "For example, many think he was involved in developing nuclear weapons," Boschmann said, "but all he did was write a letter to President Roosevelt urging immediate steps toward that end. We hope to clarify those minor points and put some emphasis on his real significance."

Several events are planned at IUPUI for the celebration.

A <u>display of 18 free-standing panels</u> which graphically describe Einstein's history will be set up at <u>two IUPUI locations</u> — in the faculty lounge of the Krannert Science Building on the 38th Street campus and the main floor of University Library.

"Einstein the Man," a one-man play, will dramatize the connections between Einstein's scientific, political, philosophical and religious concerns. It is scheduled for two free performances in the Lecture Hall -- September 23 at 4 p.m. in Room 103 and September 24 at 7:30 p.m. in Room 100.

Written, produced and played by William Landry, managing director of the American Educational Theater, "Einstein" has been seen by nearly 200,000 persons in 33 states since it premiered at Oak Ridge, Tenn., in 1977. The play will be followed by a discussion led by Landry and members of the IUPUI faculty.

Landry, who takes on the character and appearance of Einstein to a remarkable degree, requires two hours for make-up application alone. Because of the unusual nature of his make-up, which transforms Landry's face into Einstein's, students of theater and others who are interested are invited to observe the process before each performance. Landry will make up and discuss the technique he uses from 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. at the IUPUI theater department, 902 North Meridian Street, on September 23. The next day from 3:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. he will hold a science and human theater workshop in the Jenn Discovery Theater at the Indianapolis Children's Museum. The workshop is free, but limited to 50 and registration is required. Interested persons may register by calling 924-5431.

Several films relating to Einstein's life and disoveries will be shown September 23-24 in Cavanaugh Hall.

The Einstein celebration is made possible with support from the IUPUI Lectures and Convocations Committee, the IUPUI Center for American Studies, the Purdue University School of Science and its departments of physics and chemistry, the Indianapolis Children's Museum and the Indiana Committee for the Humanities.

Information about the celebration, including visits by school and community groups, is available at 923-1321, Ext. 317.

\* \* \*

# WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE & SOMETIMES WHY

If You Have No Labor Day Plans -- Why not consider journeying south a ways to IUPUI-Columbus and help the campus celebrate its 10th birthday? There'll be music (including the ever popular I.U. calliope), games, clowns, pony rides, hot-air ballon ascension and marionettes on the campus grounds, beginning at 1 p.m. Feel free to take your own picnic lunch.

What's on WAT -- "Intracranial Hemorrhage" will be the topic for September's entry in "The Newborn" series on WAT 21 Medical Television. It will be shown at noon and at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, on Thursday and on September 8 in the regular WAT 21 viewing areas.

<u>Display</u> -- Parke-Davis & Co. will have a pharmacy display in Riley Hospital on Wednesday from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Rounds -- Dr. Alvin Korba from Evansville will speak on "Pancreatic Carcinoma" during grand rounds in oncology on Wednesday at 1 p.m. in Room R104 of the Radiation Therapy Building.

Gather Ye Info -- Continuing Studies Information Night is set for Wednesday from 3 p.m. to 8 p.m. in the Administration Building at 38th Street. This is an opportunity to meet the staff, learn about the courses and register.

Haarlem Surgeon -- Dr. J.P.E. Bouwes Bavinck, general surgeon from Haarlem, Holland, will open this semester's International Forum "Noon-Hour Series" on Thursday from noon to 1:30 p.m. in the Grissom Room at the Union Building. Dr. Bavinck will discuss "Private vs. Government Medicine." Visitors and guests may buy their lunch in the cafeteria and bring it to the meeting, or bring their own lunch. No reservations are required. Call Ext. 7294 for more information.

Address -- The IUPUI Faculty Council meets at 3 p.m., I.U. President Ryan speaks at 4 p.m. and a reception will be held at 4:30 p.m. -- all in Thursday in Room 116 at the law school.

<u>Balkanization</u> -- "Life in a Balkan Village," a slide lecture based on research in Macedonia and Bulgaria by Stephen Sachs, associate professor of political science, will be shown Thursday at 7 p.m. at the Jewish Community Center, 6701 North Hoover Road. For information, call Sachs at Ext. 3796 or Ext. 7387.

Money -- An explanation of more than 20 funding opportunities for faculty projects and other professional activities will be presented this week in the first of five formal seminars sponsored by the Office of Research and Sponsored Programs. The session is scheduled for Friday from 9:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. in the School of Nursing, Room 232. Funding sources, project eligibility and guidelines for applications will be discussed. This first program will deal with "Single-Topic Seminars."

Saturday -- First day of Weekend College for the fall semester.

\* \* \*

# DENTISTS PLAN ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL "RETREAT"

The I.U. School of Dentistry faculty and student representatives will examine "Attitudes in Dental Education" during the 16th Annual Teaching Conference Wednesday through Friday at McCormick's Creek State Park. Proud of their track record with 16 meetings examining aspects of teaching and teaching dentistry in particular, the school's faculty are eager to begin this year's round of serious business and fun.

The first afternoon's activities are planned to loosen up the 150 participants. Volleyball, tennis, racquetball and swimming lead up to a dinner of fried chicken and a pig roast. Informal discussions on "Overcoming Barriers to Teaching Effectiveness" will be the evening discussion topic.

Thursday and Friday bring a lot of business. The Thursday morning speaker is Dr. John Butler, associate professor of general dentistry and director of Dental Auxillary Utilization at Louisiana State University. He will focus on the prevalent attitudes in dental education. In the afternoon a task group and a departmental group will present discussions on problem solving.

Guest speaker for the Thursday dinner back by demand, the Rev. Joe Wick, senior minister at the First Christian Church at Lafayette. Rev. Wick is a world traveler and has visited or studied in London, Paris, Brussels, Amsterdam, Oslo, Stockholm, Athens and the Holy Land. He has been Jaycees' "Young Man of the Year" in Evansville, has received the Outstanding Citizen Award from Purdue University Interfraternity Council and the Distinguished Alumnus Award from the Christian Theological Seminary.

Friday morning brings a debate on "Recognizing Points of View," with summary comments by Dr. Ralph E. McDonald, dean of dentistry. The conference closes at noon.

\* \* \*

## NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE

Coping -- A special workshop on "Stress and How to Cope" will be presented twice this month (September 17 and September 24) by the Medical Nursing Staff Development Committee. The workshop, which can be taken either day, is aimed at medical nursing people who provide daily patient care: staff leadership personnel, registered and practical nurses, the nurse's assistant, the mental health worker and the unit secretary. The workshop is limited to 35 participants. Registration is required and can be made through your unit director. The sessions will be held in the Porter Room of the Union Building from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. each day.

Clear Sailing -- Sail education and boating safety classes will start Thursday at 7:30 p.m. in Lecture Hall 103 and will meet each Thursday evening for 10 weeks. The USCG-sponsored classes will include boat handling, rigging, maneuvering, seamanship, rules of the road, weather piloting, safety equipment and are covered in the text which is available for purchase (\$6). For information or to register, call Reginald C. Eggleton, Ext. 4386.

Series -- The Women's Studies Program will launch a series of brown-bag lunch meetings dealing with research in the field. First off will be Kathleen G. Klein, associate professor of English and coordinator of Women's Studies, who will discuss "'New Woman' or Old: A Feminist Analysis of the 'Lady Detective' in British Mystery Fiction." The meeting will be September 10 at 11:45 a.m. in Cavanaugh Hall, Room 235.

Name in the News -- Jan Shipps, director of the IUPUI Center for American Studies and associate professor of history and religious studies, is quoted in the current (September 1) issue of Newsweek. Her comments appear in an article, "What Mormons Believe," by Kenneth L. Woodward.

\* \* \*

(MATT-720118)

JEANNETTE MATTHEW
LIBRARIAN, SCHOOL OF LIBERAL ARTS
420 BLAKE STREET



\*News Bureau
Indiana University-Purdue University
at Indianapolis
355 Lansing Street
Indianapolis, Indiana 46202